
Merced College Kinesiology Advisory Committee – Meeting Minutes 11/29/17 
 
(NOTE: Program never finalized through Consortium) 
 
The meeting was called to order by Scott McCall at 12:00pm. 
1. Committee introductions were made, and the following committee members were present: 

a. Scott McCall – Merced College Kinesiology Area Lead 
b. Stephanie Botsford ‐ Certified Fitness Trainer 
c. Becky Serna ‐ Certified Fitness Trainer 
d. Scott Lemberger – Athletic Trainer Merced College 
e. Jessica Tall – Athletic Trainer 
f. Nate Devine ‐ Merced College Kinesiology Faculty 
g. Matt Davis – CrossFit Merced 
h. Amy Kreighbaum – The Studio 
i. Jared Hines – In‐Shape 
j. Yasuko Tanabe – Athletic Trainer Merced College 
 

2. Absent – Summer Fookes – Summ Body Fitness 
 
3. Jim Andersen led a discussion on the role of the Advisory Committee and how it relates to the 
CTE programs at Merced College. The members were asked for their input all aspects of the 
programs that were going to be discussed. 
 
4. Scott McCall reviewed the Fitness Trainer Program curriculum, facility upgrades, and potential 
scheduling of the courses for the Fall 17 semester. Discussion from the advisory committee 
focused on the following: 

a. The importance of insuring all aspects of client safety are thoroughly addressed in all 
courses. 
b. Best fitness certifications to be focused on in the courses. 
c. Best textbook to use and insure it is directly related to the certification taught to. 
d. Best quality and appropriate fitness equipment to be purchased. 
e. Scheduling the program in a linked learning Blocked Schedule was discussed. 
 

5. Scott McCall reviewed the Athletic Trainer Program curriculum and reviewed how this program 
will augment the Athletic Trainer courses currently taught in the Kinesiology Program. 
 
6. Upon review of the 2 new kinesiology Programs, Scott Lemberger moved the advisory 
committee approve and endorse the Fitness Trainer Program and Athletic Trainer Program as 
presented. The motion was seconded and voted on. The advisory committee passed the 
motion unanimously. 
 
7. A follow up Advisory meeting was discussed and Scott McCall will find a date toward the end of 
the spring 18 semester to reconvene the groups. 


